
KB:        Freddie P, Grace M
1B:        Carson W, Aiden Mc
1W:      Bella T, Reuben M
2B:        Jake F, Mary H
3B:        Lauryn W, Samuel W
4B:        Mia L, Cooper T
4W:      Thomas Mc, Olly C
5B:        Sofia M, Sarah C
6B:        Jacob B, Erica K
6W:       Sophie M, Jayden W
PE:        Owen L, Domenico M
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To Learn To Love& 

Anna Marsella
Principal

Merit Awards

The teachers and I felt so supported

meeting you on Monday night at the

Parent & Teacher Information session.

The meeting was so well attended with

your presence and welcomed by the

teachers. I hope you found the

information helpful and informative.

Importantly meeting the teachers and

establishing good and productive

relationships is so essential in our

common work collectively.

This week your child will receive a
pocket size card called Be Safe

Contacts. This resource is a tool and

guide to support students to identify

safe and unsafe behaviours and

importantly, who to contact when they

feel unsafe. We want children to feel

safe, confident, well and supported by

the adults and teachers in their lives. 

Have a look at this video of our students

enjoying their play time at school. Their

smiles and engagement through active,

imaginary and creative play in action is a treat

to watch. CLICK HERE to watch the video.

Our Open Days to drive enrolments will be

Tuesday 28 March at 5.30pm - 6.30pm and

Tuesday 4 April at 9.15am - 10.15am. Please

encourage your family, friends and

prospective future families you know to come

visit St Kieran’s to find out why we are a

hidden gem!

....to the following students celebrating

a birthday this week:

14 February:    Emme O, Grace P,

Bailey K, Charles M
16 February:    Carter A
18 February:    Joanna C

Happy Birthday....

https://vimeo.com/manage/videos/799321771


Learning and Teaching
The following information relates to the Nationally Consistent Collection of Data (NCCD). As

part of the relevant legislation, if a student is identified as having a disability, then they are to

be included on the NCCD. Please read the attached information regarding the NCCD.

A child may be included in the school’s NCCD collection of data due to a disability. The word

“disability” simply refers to either a medical or learning need that requires extra support or

adjustments to be made. If your child is included in the school’s NCCD, the class teacher will

inform you of this at the Parent/Teacher Interviews to be held at the end of this term. 

Does my child have a disability? 
Your child may be included for a Diagnosed or Imputed Disability. 

A diagnosed disability includes one that has been diagnosed by a paediatrician, medical

practitioner or other allied health professional (i.e. psychologist, speech pathologist, etc). 

An imputed disability is ‘something that someone believes another person has. To impute a

disability the school team must have reasonable grounds to make such a judgement.’ (NCCD

Website: 2019). Your child’s school will have collected data to inform this decision. 

What does this mean for my child? 
Your child will receive adjustments based upon the functional impact of their disability at

school. Throughout a child’s schooling life, the level of required adjustment/s may change.

What does the support look like? Most students will receive adjustments from their classroom

teacher in consultation with the Learner Diversity team. Recommendations also from external

professionals who may have worked with students will be considered. Adjustments typically

implemented by the classroom teacher could include, e.g., modifying tasks or providing extra

assistance in curriculum areas. For some students, intervention may be organised so that they

work individually or as part of a small group with either myself as Learner Diversity teacher or

with the Learning Support Assistant. 

Will my child have an Individual Planning Meeting (IP)? Parents or Carers of students who

require adjustments at higher levels may be invited to an Individual Planning Meeting. Most of

the students on the NCCD for our school require adjustments that are not at high levels. If

your child does require adjustments at higher levels, you will be contacted to meet to discuss

these adjustments. Parents or Carers of students who require lower-level adjustments will

have opportunities to speak with the class teacher at parent teacher meetings or on other

occasions throughout the year. Please understand that you are always encouraged to contact

your child’s teacher to make an appointment to meet, should you wish to discuss anything in

relation to the NCCD. Parent teacher meetings are scheduled to be held at the end of this term

in Weeks 9 and 10. Should you require any further clarification, please do not hesitate to

contact me at school. 

Marisa Bombardieri 
Learning Diversity Teacher/Assistant Principal

https://www.skmvdbb.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/02/fact-sheet-for-parents-guardians-and-carers-nccd-Week-5.pdf


Parish News
For all Parish bulletins from the Catholic

community of North Harbour please click

here 
Parish Gospel and Homily recordings

Facebook or via You Tube
For information regarding Sacraments

please contact Janette Davidson on 0408

866 521 or via email:

Sacraments@northharbourcatholic.org.a
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Religious Education
Burning of the Palms

We are blessed here at St Kieran’s to be able

to learn from our wonderful Augustinian

priests who are always so willing to share

with us their knowledge of liturgy and the

traditions of our Catholic faith. This week our

Stage 2 students, led by Father Paul,

witnessed the ‘Burning of the Palms’ in

preparation for Ash Wednesday. This

experiential learning brought the tradition to

life, with our students now fully aware of

where the ashes used during Ash

Wednesday come from! 




Ash Wednesday Mass and the beginning of

Lent 

Year Five are preparing to lead our Ash

Wednesday Mass, 10am Wednesday 22

February.  Students in Year 2 -6 will be

attending the Mass with parents and family

welcome. Our Kindergarten and Year One

students will participate in Ash Wednesday

through an in-class liturgy and distribution

of the ashes. 
 
With Lent about to begin we need to think

about how our children, aged five to twelve

can participate in a positive manner. Lent is

a time to spring clean our spiritual lives and

a call to spiritual renewal. We ask our

children to do extra and be more thoughtful

about what they do during Lent rather than

give up things.  Lent in 3 minutes is a quick

video about the purpose of Lent. 

Look out for some family Lenten resources

in next week’s newsletter as well as

information about Caritas’ Project

Compassion.  

Family Mass Reminder—Year 4 Sunday 26 February 

https://www.bbcatholic.org.au/northharbour
https://www.facebook.com/NorthHarbourCatholic
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCt8Dxm0ehFt-5r1ie9xOjLw
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Xo1mjuy1NA0
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Xo1mjuy1NA0


Family Prayer Packs 
Prayer is a way of communicating and

strengthening our relationship with God.

Prayer can take many forms and one way

that many people pray is as a family.  

To assist you in your family prayer life your

child will soon be bringing home a Family

Prayer Pack. Each class will have one prayer

pack which will be shared with the children

over the term.  

The pack has user friendly instructions and is

tailored to your child’s age. There is also a

prayer cube for you to make and keep for

your family. Families are invited to use the

pack for one or two days then return it to

school for another family to use. You are

encouraged to add your family intentions to

the book provided so other families can pray

for you. 

Mrs Nikki Delrennie
Religious Education Coordinator (Acting)

Parish Sacramental News 









Our Baptism of Young Children Program

(for children aged 7 – 11 years) will

commence on Sunday 14 May 2023 after

the 9.30am Mass at St Kieran’s.

The meetings will be held in the parish

centre.  

Please contact Janette on 0408 866 521

or at

sacraments@northharbourcatholic.org.au

for program details, dates and further

information. 
 
The Sacramental Program Overview for

2023/2024 will be sent home to Year 3

families this week. If you have children in

Years 4-6 who have not completed their

sacraments and are wanting to do so,

please contact the school office for an

overview. 




mailto:sacraments@northharbourcatholic.org.au


Sport News

.

Library News

A reminder Book Club closes this

Friday 17 February.




Liz McGuire, Library Teacher

Last week two St Kieran's students Maylea

C and David P travelled to Lismore to

attend the Polding trials for Basketball and

tennis. It is a wonderful achievement to

reach such a high level in their respective

sports. 

Here is what they had to say about their

experience:

"I went up to Lismore for the Polding team

trials for basketball. I was really nervous

but really excited at the same time. There

were 40 girls all together from 5 different

dioceses including Broken Bay, Newcastle

Maitland, Armidale, Lismore and Bathurst. I

made it to the second round where 16 girls

were selected. From there, 10 girls were

chosen."
Maylea  

David represented

Broken Bay at the

tennis trial and came

sixth overall - he will

be first reserve for the

Polding Team at the

NSW PSSA

Championships in

Albury in May. We

wish him and the

Polding team best of

luck!

"Participating in the Polding trials

for STATE tennis was a big thing for

me. I had to go all the way to

Lismore for a chance to play for

Broken Bay. The day was long and

hot, as well as having most of the

players far more skilled at playing,

but I had known that if I tried my

best I would come out as one of the

top, which happened and I had

come 6th as first reserve."
David



P & F News
Now that we have settled into Term 1 we

have exciting events coming up! 

Friday 24 February Dad’s Curry Night. 
Please RSVP by this Friday see flyer for more

information.

New School Year Drinks Cocktail Party

Friday 17 March purchase your tickets via

Qkr and book a babysitter! It’s our only whole

school parents only event this year! 

Election Day BBQ Saturday 25 March 
On the day we will have a coffee cart,

barbecue, cake sale and raffle. 

We need 9 adult volunteers on duty at all

times and we are organising 90 minute slots

to keep things operating 7am to 2pm. 

 We request every St Kieran's family

volunteers on the day, you can register via
SIGNUP  GENIUS

The class who volunteers most on a per

head basis will get a mufti day with a zooper

dooper! 

Sponsorship - if anyone knows of any

businesses or has a business that would be

interested in sponsoring our school we now

have a sponsorship pack available to send

through. Please email pfskmv@gmail.com for

further information. 

Thank you kindly for your generous support

of our school. 

P&F Team

Monday 20 February



8:15AM in the Playground



$5 per item
EFTPOS ONLY!

Second hand uniform SALE

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0c4aa4a823a4face9-election#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0c4aa4a823a4face9-election#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0c4aa4a823a4face9-election#/
mailto:pfskmv@gmail.com


2023
Term 1: 
              Thurs 6 April Last Day Term 1
Term 2: 
              Wed 26 April First Day Term 2
              Thurs 29 June Last Day Term 2
Term 3:
              Mon 17 July First Day Term 3
              Fri 22 Sep     Last Day Term 3
Term 4: 
              Mon 9 Oct First Day Term 4
              Fri 15 Dec   Last Day Term 4
              

P & F News

Please sign up to volunteer in the canteen

for 2023 please click HERE to put your

name down for a shift or email Crystal:

crystal.pullen@dbb.catholic.edu.au 
 
We rely on volunteers to help run the

canteen, if we don't have enough

volunteers the canteen can't operate.

A reminder to please update your child's

class details on QKR! 

What's Happening

UPCOMING PROPOSED EVENTS:
FEBRUARY
Mon 20:          2nd Hand Uniform Sale
Fr 24:              Dad's Curry Night      
MARCH
Fr 17 Mar:      New school year cocktail 
                        party
Sat 25 Mar:    NSW election BBQ - Volunteers 
                        required

Term Dates

Canteen Orders

Occupational Therapy 2023
Occupational Therapy Helping Children is

very excited to be offering a therapy service

at St Kieran’s in 2023. We are a passionate

team of OTs who are dedicated to helping

children and families on the Northern

Beaches.

We have a purpose built clinic at Frenchs

Forest and see children with a wide variety

of developmental needs.

For more information about our service

please go to our website.

https://occupationaltherapy.com.au/

If you would like your child to attend OT at

school in 2023, please contact us on 9913

3823 or hello@occupationaltherapy.com.au.

Upcoming dates

Read the latest article HERE from one of

Australia's most trusted parenting experts,

Dr Justin Coulson: School Belonging

Starts at Home.

You can also access the latest PARENT

TALK from the Council of Catholic Schools

Parents. There is a lot of useful

information and free webinars.

Parenting Ideas

TUESDAY 28 March -  OPEN DAY 5.30pm

TUESDAY 4 APRIL - OPEN DAY 9.15am 

https://signup.com/go/UDxzFxf
https://occupationaltherapy.com.au/
mailto:hello@occupationaltherapy.com.au
https://www.skmvdbb.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/02/Happy-Families-SchoolBelongingStartsAtHome.pdf
https://ccsp.schoolzineplus.com/parenttalk?nid=25&article_id=277
https://ccsp.schoolzineplus.com/parenttalk?nid=25&article_id=277


Community News





skmvdbb.catholic.edu.au/

Follow us: @ St Kieran's Catholic Primary School

Community News

st_kierans_manly_vale

https://www.skmvdbb.catholic.edu.au/
https://www.facebook.com/stkieransmanlyvale/
https://www.instagram.com/st_kierans_manly_vale/

